	St Charles Catholic Primary School- Governor Visit Form

	Name of Governors: Stephen Roberts

	Date:  Wednesday 17th July 2019 

	Time: 2pm- 3 pm

	Visited SENDCo

	Purpose of Visit: SEND update

	Staff Present: Mrs McKinstry

	Comments and Observations:
Mrs McKinstry updated me with respect to pupil on the SEND register and of actions taken to support them. Again it was acknowledged that reductions to school budgets and SEND support services was having a negative impact on what the school was able to offer its pupils. Nonetheless, all staff remained committed to providing the utmost of support to the pupils. It was noted that much of the one to one and group support, offered in the classroom, was provided by the non teaching support staff under the direction of the SENDCo and the Class teacher. Mrs McKinstry described a range of in house training that was undertaken with staff and that SEND was a regular agenda item for staff meetings. It was acknowledged that routine staff meetings were generally for teaching staff. I questioned as to the feasibility of regular non teaching staff meetings being undertaken to afford staff regular briefings and updates.
We then went for a learning walk of SEND, whereby I witnessed this support being made available both within and outside the classroom. Staff articulated what they were seeking to achieve in meeting pupil need and indeed pupils themselves were able to talk to their activity they were engaged in.

In conclusion we discussed Mrs McKinstry’s personal professional development and the NPQSL that she was currently in the purpose of completion.


	Next Steps:  1. Consideration be given to a regular meeting of support staff to further coordinate and enhance the delivery of SEND.
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